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RESULTS 
 

FINDING NO. 1 
 

Fee Updates 

CATEGORY Control Finding 

RECOMMENDATION OCWR update its fees annually or for fees where the cost of an annual 
review would be excessive, OCWR should obtain CEO approval to 
conduct reviews less frequently.  

CURRENT STATUS & 

PLANNED ACTION 
In Process.   The OCWR Executive Management Team met to discuss 
and review fees and related updates in April 2020.  

The recently updated Accounting Manual R3 - Revenue Policy, now 
allows fee updates by time-cycle when annual updates are not feasible.  

OCWR has requested Auditor-Controller’s Cost, Revenue & Budget Unit 
to perform a fee analysis for the fees noted in the audit to determine if 
they would require annual updates or time-cycle updates. OCWR 
expects the fee analysis to be completed by September 30, 2020.  

Based on the actions taken by OCWR, we consider this recommendation 
in process. 
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APPENDIX A: ADDITIONAL INFORMATION 
 

SCOPE Our follow-up audit was limited to reviewing actions taken by OCWR as 
of May 31, 2020 to implement the one (1) recommendation from our 
original Audit No. 1821, dated September 23, 2019. 

BACKGROUND The original audit evaluated operational effectiveness of internal control 
over the fee-generated revenue process. The original audit identified 
one (1) Control Finding. 
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APPENDIX B: FOLLOW-UP AUDIT IMPLEMENTATION STATUS 
 

Implemented In Process Not Implemented Closed 

The department has 
implemented our 
recommendation in 
all respects as 
verified by the follow-
up audit. No further 
follow-up is required. 

The department is in 
the process of 
implementing our 
recommendation. 
Additional follow-up 
may be required. 

The department has 
taken no action to 
implement our 
recommendation. 
Additional follow-up 
may be required. 

Circumstances have 
changed surrounding 
our original finding/ 
recommendation 
that: (1) make it no 
longer applicable or 
(2) the department 
has implemented and 
will only implement a 
portion of our 
recommendation. No 
further follow-up is 
required. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


